
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Board of Supervisors’ Actions – July 16, 2020 Business Meeting 
Click here to view video recordings of Board meetings. 

 
 

 

LOWER PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP – The Lower Providence Township Board of 

Supervisors took the following actions at the July 16th business meeting: 

 

Approvals  

• Approved the consent agenda including: 

▪ Minutes of the June 18th meeting of the Board of Supervisors 

▪ Treasurer’s Report 

▪ Payment of bills in the amount of $1,014,540.31 

 

• Authorized the advertisement of an ordinance restricting parking along Kriebel Mill 

Road, from the cul-de-sac to the Worcester Township line, between 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m., Monday through Friday. 
 

• Approved the following appointments to the Township Environmental Advisory 

Council: Leah Baird, Patrick Duffy, Joseph Lulis, Erin McCool and John Zollers. 
 

• Tabled the request of the homeowner of 628 Mourning Dove Road for a waiver of 

fence requirements to allow the installation of a solid-style, six-foot fence partially in 

the front yard. 

 

Resolutions 

• Approved Resolution No. 2020-13 approving the right-of-way acquisition process for 

the Park Avenue-Eagleville Road-Crawford Road intersection improvement process. 

 

• Approved Resolution No. 2020-14 accepting the proposal from Gannett Fleming for 

engineering services to design the relocation of the sanitary sewer lines along and 

under Park Avenue and Crawford Road as part of the Park Avenue-Eagleville Road-

Crawford Road intersection re-alignment project.  

 

Public Hearing 

• Held a hearing to consider the conditional use application of Bella Derma Laser and 

Med Spa at 3305 Ridge Pike. The first floor of the building currently houses an 

electrical contracting business. The property owner is seeking approval for a second 

use on the property on the upper floor. The Board will render a decision at the August 

20, 2020 meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.municipalmeeting.com/lower-providence
https://www.lowerprovidence.org/sites/g/files/vyhlif4626/f/minutes/minutes_bos_2020-06-18.pdf
https://www.lowerprovidence.org/sites/g/files/vyhlif4626/f/uploads/resolution_2020-13_park_av-eagleville_rd-crawford_project_right-of-way_acquisition.pdf
https://www.lowerprovidence.org/sites/g/files/vyhlif4626/f/uploads/resolution_2020-14_gannet_fleming_sewer_design_proposal.pdf
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Commendations 

• Distinguished Unit Citation presented to Sergeant Mark Stead, Corporal Michael 

Slattery, Officer Daniel McGuffin, Officer Eric Honick, Detective Scott Dreibelbis, 

Officer Robert Cable, Officer Cherelle Cutting, Officer Patrick Young and Dispatcher 

Jordan McCourry 

• Life Saving Commendation presented to Sergeant Matthew Kuhnert 

 

Announcements 

• Parks and Recreation Board virtual meeting - July 21 at 7:00 p.m. 

• Planning Commission virtual meeting - July 22 at 7:00 p.m. 

• Zoning Hearing Board virtual meeting – July 23 at 7:00 p.m. 

      Instructions on how to access the meetings will be posted on the Township website. 

 

Comments and Other Business 

• Chairman Sorgini said the Sewer Authority is meeting monthly as scheduled. He noted 

that a buzzer system has been installed for those visiting the office; masks are 

required. 

• Supervisors MacFarland said that discussions regarding the use of the Audubon 

School as a community center are ongoing. 

• Supervisor Neights commended the police for their work in the community. 

• Student Representative William Cavallo said summer schoolwork is underway. The 

Methacton School District website, methacton.org, has information on the re-opening 

plans for district schools. 
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